
Hello to our school community, 

Just a few things to share with you regarding what has been happening for 
our school during Week 7: Trent Barrett Shield - Some of our Stage 2  
students participated in this event which included Rugby League for the boys 
and League Tag for the girls. Thank you to parents that transported our  
students to and from the event. A great day was had by all involved. 

Week 8: Mrs Munro will be at a Maths Conference in Sydney Tuesday-Friday 
to learn some details regarding the new NSW 3-6 Maths Syllabus. Fruit and 
Vegie Day - Thursday 7 September, for Fruit and Vege month. Students are 
asked to wear an item of clothing that is GREEN; a ribbon, shirt or a pair of 
socks will do. Could they also bring a piece of fruit or a vegetable that can be 
cut up and shared with their school mates during lunch. 

Please note dates and events are subject to 

change, please check for weekly updates. 
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Week 8 

Week 9: SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT REVIEW - If you have any questions regarding the impact to students or the process being 
undertaken please do not hesitate to call and speak to Mrs Donna Post who is the School Contact person for this process. 
Books4Outback - on Tuesday 12 September Mr Neil Griffiths will share some books and talk about Books4Outback. Mrs Munro 
will be attending a two-day seminar at Ariah Park Public School regarding the new NSW 3-6 English Syllabus. RUOK Day - 
Thursday 14 September to recognise the importance of this day students are asked to wear an item of clothing that is yellow. 
PRESCHOOL VISIT - Friday 15 September, due to the Town Centenary and the Hall being out of action, the Preschool will be on 
grounds for the day. We are looking forward to some combined activities. GRANDPARENTS / SPECIAL FRIENDS DAY - Friday  
15 September 2.30-3.00pm - We will be recognising the importance of grandparents and special friends in the lives of our  
students. There will be open classrooms, shared afternoon tea and a raffle draw. The students are working on a dance routine 
that they will present on the day.  

To assist the SRC with the Grandparents / Special Friends Raffle we are asking each family to provide a small "something" that 
grandparents would like. For example: a packet of biscuits, a bag of lollies or a favourite chocolate bar. Think of something that 
you know your SPECIAL people enjoy and bring it along. 

We will also be sending home a small book of raffle tickets with each family. The Tickets will be $2.00 each.  Spread the word 
and lets get behind the SRC as they are raising money to spend in the school vegetable garden. 

A special thankyou to The CONAPAIRA Hotel for the donation of two meal vouchers. 

Mrs Donna Post 
Acting Principal 

We have children at our school who have an allergy to nuts. 
Please avoid sending nut products to school. 

2023 Term 3 

Week 8 

Thu 7 Sep Share a Fruit or Vegie Day.  
Dress in GREEN 

Week 9  

Tue 12 Sep 
 
 

Thu 14 Sep 
 

Fri  15 Sep 
 
 
 

 
 

Sat 16 Sep 

RIEN Public Speaking - Class 3-6 
Books4Outback visit 
 

R U OK Day. Dress in YELLOW 
 

Grandparents & Special Friends Day. 
2.30pm to 3pm. Grandparents,  
Pre-school, Parents and Carers are 
invited. 
 

School Open Day for Town  
Centenary. All welcome! 

Week 10  

Mon 18 Sep 
 
Mon 18 Sep 
 

Tue  19 Sep 
 
 

Fri   22  Sep 

End of Term Assembly  
9.30am to 10.30am 
Student, Parent, Teacher Convo’s 
 

Student, Parent, Teacher Convo’s 
Mobile Library 
 

Round Robin! All day event! 
Last day of Term 3. 
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Term 3, Week 8 

REMINDERs: 

 

 

 

Share a Fruit or Vegie Day 

Thursday 7 September 

Bring a fruit or veg to share  

...and come dressed in GREEN!  
Gold coin donation. 

R U OK Day 

Thursday 14 September 

 

Casual day, dress in YELLOW. 
Gold coin donation. 

Grandparents & Special Friends Day 

Friday 15 September 

 
2.30pm to 3pm 

Pre-school Grandparents also welcome! 

Photos left to right: Harry, Annabelle and Zoe. 

Merit Awards 

Reading Awards 

125 Nights - Zoe Luelf 

150 Nights - Zoe Luelf, Harry Vearing 

175 Nights - Annabelle Vearing 

PBL Monday Milkshake Winners: 

Bligh & Axel 

School Library Notice: 

Unfortunately, there will no student book borrowing in the 

school library on Thursday 14th or Friday 15th of September. 

Library lessons will be taught in class on these dates. 

...and come 
dressed in GREEN! 

Round Robin Lunch Orders 

Due: Monday 11 September 2023 

Please have your lunch orders for Round Robin, back to the 

school by Monday 11th September 2023. 

Canteen for the Round Robin will been catered by our Rankins 

Springs P&C. Thank you P&C! 

Photo below from the Trent Barrett Shield. 
Photo by Mrs Sandy Vearing. 
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Upcoming...Next Week 

Grandparents & Special Friends Day   

with   

Pre-school Grandparents also welcome! 

Friday 15 September - 2.30pm to 3pm 

Grandparents and Special Friends are invited to 

join us at the school on Friday 15 September to 

view our classrooms and for Afternoon Tea.  

On this day RSPS will also be hosting the RAVC 

Pre-school, and so we would like to extend our 

invite to Pre-school Grandparents/Special Friends 

who are also welcome to attend. We ask you to 

please bring a Plate of Food to share at the  

afternoon tea (no nuts please). 

The SRC will be organising a raffle with amazing prizes to be won! Students will take home tickets to sell prior to the 

day and prizes will be drawn at 3pm on Friday 15th September. 

R U OK Day - Thursday 14 September  

Yellow casual dress. Gold coin donation for the SRC. 

Thursday 14 September is R U OK Day, students are encouraged to dress in 

yellow and can bring a gold coin donation. Donations will be donated to the R U OK Foundation on behalf of the SRC. 
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Monday, 21 August 2023 

Dear parents/carers, and community members, 

Our school is taking part in a school development review which will provide us with valuable  
feedback on our current practices and improvement areas so that we continue to provide a  
quality education for all our students. 

During the review, staff, parents/carers, students, and community members may be invited to  
provide valuable feedback and insights via confidential interviews with the school development 
review team. Confidentiality is assured by the school development review team. Individual  
participants will not be identified at any stage when providing feedback to the principal and/or in 
the final report. It is important to note participating in the school development review interview is 
voluntary, and interviews and feedback can be undertaken in a way that best meets the  
participant’s needs. This may be face to face, via phone, or through an online meeting. 

We would like to invite interested parents/carers and community members to participate in 
providing feedback during the school development review. Our review will take place in Rankins 
Springs between 11 and 15 September 2023. 

We will be focusing on the two key areas of community engagement and leadership  
management, practices and processes.  

We warmly encourage you to consider nominating to provide confidential feedback to guide our 
practice and inform our next steps in the school improvement cycle.  

The School Development Review will be led by Mr Keith Duran, Director Educational Leadership 
for the Eden – Monaro Principal Network. 

You can nominate to participate in the school development review in one of two ways.  

By contacting the school contact person Ms Donna Post using either of the contact details below 
Ph: 6966 1206 email: rankinspr-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
By contacting Mrs Tania Noyes the Administration Officer for the Eden - Monaro Principal  
Network using either of the contact details below. 

Ph: 6200 5028 email: ruralsouthandwestedenmonaro@det.nsw.edu.au  
 
We look forward to your participation and valuable contribution to support ongoing school  
improvement.  
 

Yours sincerely, 

Matthew Happer 
Principal 

Rankin’s Springs Public School 
Email: rankinspr-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Web: www.rankinpr-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Principal: Mr Matthew Happer 

13-23 Boree Street 
Rankins Springs  

NSW 2669 
Phone (02) 6966 1206 

Mobile 0477 385 900 
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Rankins Springs Community News 
Notice’s for the Community News page  

If you have a notice that you would like to go in the school newsletter, can you please have it submitted 

to the school 2 weeks in advance of your wanted publishing date. Thank you.  

Please email your notices to: rankinspr-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Term 3, Week 8 

Rankins Springs Public School 

School Development Review 

Please refer to this week’s school newsletter 

front page, for information regarding  

the Rankins Springs Public School, School  

Development Review. 

CWA NEWS: 

Our CWA rooms will be open with memorabilia on 
display on Saturday 16th September for the Rankins 
Springs centenary celebrations, serving Devonshire 
tea. 

Education grants are open from 1st August for high 
school and tertiary aged children that have not  
received a CWA education grant in the last 3 years. 
You do not need to be a member to apply.  
Closing date is 30th September 2023.  
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Rankins Springs 100 Years Town Centenary 

15th, 16th & 17th September 2023 

 

Next Centenary Meeting: 

Sunday 10th October 2023 

   Time: after the working bee 

 
Opening Night Ceremony - Friday 15th September 

Get your tickets now! 
Event will begin at 6.30pm with hors d'oeuvres served throughout the night, a few guest speakers and then a 
viewing of the 1951 documentary Rankins Springs is West about everyday life in our community in the 1950s.  

If you have any relatives or friends especially past members of the community you would like to invite to the 
event, but may not be able to access the online link, please either include them when buying tickets or send 
Jamie Parsons their email or postal addresses as soon as possible, so he can send them a separate invitation.  

No tickets are needed for Saturday 16th September. 

Follow the link below to buy your ticket online for the Friday Night Opening Ceremony:  

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/rankins-springs-town-centenary-opening-ceremony-tickets-
680723591587?aff=ebdssbdestsearch&keep_tld=1  

Or go to: https://www.eventbrite.com.au   and  search for Rankins Springs 

 
!! Win a chance to Launch the Fireworks !! 

Win the opportunity to push the plunger and set-off the Centenary Fireworks 
on Saturday 16th September! Online tickets are preferable. The chance to set 
off the fireworks is being raffled off, tickets can be bought at this QR code for 
$2 a ticket. 

Use the QR code on the LEFT to take you the  
Raffletix website.  

 
      Town Clean Up Working Bee 
We're going to have a working bee to do a cleanup around the town this Sunday the 10th starting at 11am. 
Please come along if you have time to help out. Please bring a whipper-snipper if you have one. 

 
Time Capsule 

Any time capsule contributions need to be smaller than A4 size apart from a couple contributions by local clubs. 
Special envelopes that won't deteriorate will be available on the day. Please keep contributions smaller than A4 
(e.g. an A4 letter, photos etc.). Any other questions please contact Rocky or Ria Hudson.  

 
Volunteers Needed 

We are seeking volunteers to help for Centenary Celebration weekend. Volunteers are mainly needed for  
Saturday 16th which is the main celebration day, and Sunday 17th for cleanup. We are requesting that  
volunteers give 2 hours max., to assist during the below shifts. Please contact a member of the Progress  
Executive, to put your name down.  

If you wish to volunteer please still contact either Rocky Hudson, Ria Hudson, Jamie Parsons or Dana Brighenti 
with your availability, as more jobs may come to light during the final stages of planning.  
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